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February 10, 2004

Skagit County Board of Commissioners

County Administration Bldg.

Mt. Vernon, WA  98273

Dear Commissioners,

Now that our work on the Task Force is complete and the Board of Commissioners has passed a resolution accepting the recommendations of the Task Force, we need to turn our attention to supporting a process in which we can deal with some of the questions that were raised in the comment period and other questions that may arise during the implementation phase of the Task Force recommendations. 

One of the recommendations emanating from the Task Force was the official recognition of the Guemes Ferry Committee through the passage of a resolution by the Board of Commissioners.  While we have seen the proposed resolution, it has not yet been presented to the Board because the Guemes Ferry Committee Charter was agreed to be lacking in specific election details, particularly in defining who may serve on the Ferry Committee and also who may vote in the election of Ferry Committee members.  

As you may know, election to the Ferry Committee has always been done in a public meeting held in the Community Center on Guemes.  Although this has served us in the past, it has recently resulted in claims by some to not be representative.  It is ironic that those making these charges are the very ones who previously supported the process but now feel that their views are not adequately represented.  It is necessary to change the format of the election process and put an end to any accusations that the public elections at the Community Hall are not truly representative by replacing these elections with a certified vote of the registered voters of the Guemes Island precinct.   

We have researched the various possibilities and talked with the Skagit County Auditor’s Election Supervisor and concluded that an “advisory election” could be held.  We are attaching an opinion from former State Attorney General Slade Gorton, which sanctions the legality of such an advisory election.  We propose the Board of Commissioners pass a resolution authorizing such an advisory election.  We suggest that a mail out ballot be utilized.  The Election Supervisor assured us that this could be done through the Auditors election department  -- she estimated a cost of $700 to $1000.

We are enclosing a revision of our charter with the changes that will address the above mentioned specific election details.  We would appreciate an immediate response as our annual election meeting is set for February 22, 2004 wherein we will seek approval for these charter modifications.  This upcoming annual meeting is our only opportunity to change our charter until the annual meeting of 2005. 

Sincerely,
Guemes Island Ferry Committee. 

